
Dear Prayer Partners and Supporters,  

We hope you all had a wonderful 
Christmas and a great start to this new 
year. We were able to spend this 
holiday season with our families in the 
US, while taking care of several medical 
issues. We are so thankful that we had 
the opportunity to make sweet 
memories, and that God worked out the timing for us to be together at this 
time of year. 

The first week of November, we made the move to Riberalta where 
will be working with the Ellzey family to plant a church. The move had 
many challenges including a 20 hour drive on mostly dirt roads, car 
troubles, and even issues with the moving truck. We are thankful to have 
made it safely with little damage to our belongings! Before we left for the 
US, we were able to begin setting up our new rental house. There are 
several issues we will need to work through to make the house livable, but 
God has already started providing for some of those needs!  

During our time in the US, the Ellzeys started a Bible study and have 
consistently had 20 people attending. It is so exciting to already see God 
laying the groundwork for opening services planned for March. We are 
currently taking care of some loose ends in Santa Cruz, and we hope to be 
back in Riberalta by the second week of January. We are so 
excited about this new chapter and all that God has planned for 
this work. Please pray concerning several drastic changes that the 
government here is enacting due to a recent rise in Covid cases. 
These changes could directly affect our family and ministry, but 
we’re trusting that God has a plan for all that is going on.  

Your servants for Christ!s sake, 

The McKinney Family 
Missionaries to Bolivia 

Prayer Requests 

! The transition to 
Riberalta  

! Preparation for 
the new church 
plant 

! New COVID 
restrictions that 
affect ministry  

Praises 

! Successful move 
to Riberalta  

! Safe travels to the 
US and back 

November / December 2021 


